
NIAGARA MOHAWK POWER CORPORATION 
A National Grid Company 
300 Erie Boulevard West 

Syracuse, New York 13202 
June 23, 2005 

 
 
 
 
 

Honorable Jaclyn A. Brilling, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary, 19th Floor 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY 12223-1350 
 
Dear Secretary Brilling: 

 
The enclosed tariff leaf, issued by Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation, A National Grid Company 

(“Company”), is transmitted for filing in accordance with the requirements of the Public Service Commission of the 
State of New York (“Commission”). 

 
Second Revised Leaf No. 237 

     
    To PSC No. 219 Gas 
 
    Effective: July 25, 2005 
 
The enclosed revised tariff leaf is transmitted for filing in order to incorporate revisions of a housekeeping 

nature to the Company’s PSC No. 219 Gas Tariff.   
 

 On April 15, 2005, revisions to the Company’s Non-Residential Sales or Delivery Service Application 
were filed.  These revisions are due to become effective on July 25, 2005.  At the request of the Commission Staff, a 
further revision to Leaf 237 has been requested, changing the letter “(b)” in the fourth paragraph to the number 
“(2)”. 
 
 The Company requests waiver of newspaper publication of the proposed changes as required by 
16NYCRR 720-8.1 in that the modification is of a housekeeping nature and has no material effect on the 
Company’s ratepayers. 
 
 Please advise the undersigned of any action taken in regards to this filing. 

 
      Sincerely, 
 
 
 
      Marcia G. Collier 
      Manager, Gas Pricing 
 
MGC/jsc (S:Tariffs/219Tariff/Docfiles/Letters/Lett101) 
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